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We hope you all are enjoying your summer! Fall will be here before we know it. Be sure
to explore the wonderful programs and events coming up in our Parks and Recreation
Department—there's something for everyone! The Oneida Public Library also offers a
wide variety of activities for residents of all ages.

We still have openings for craft vendors for our Fall Festival. It is $25 per booth for a 15 x
15 section. The date is October 5th from 11:00-4:00p.m. Please submit your application
to slapera@oneidacityny.gov. There will be food trucks, live music, bouncy houses,
pumpkin races, touch a truck, non-profits and craft vendors, plus so much more!  Each
year it gets bigger and better!   

www.oneidacityny.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/city_clerk/page/86/fall_fest_a
pplication.pdf

mailto:slapera@oneidacityny.gov
http://www.oneidacityny.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/city_clerk/page/86/fall_fest_application.pdf
http://www.oneidacityny.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/city_clerk/page/86/fall_fest_application.pdf


By City Historian, Ariel Bero

Downton Oneida looking north on Main Street. The
variety store, W.T. Grant Co. is on the right next to
the Kallet Theater. The building is currently occupied
by the Madison-Cortland ARC. To the left is the FW
Woolworth's department store where Oneida Floral
and Gifts is located today.  I love so much about this
picture and the memories it brings.  I love history and
appreciate our City Historian for all of her knowledge
and resources to preserve our past, present and
future! Many thanks to Ariel Bero!

What a difference between a few decades! Before the picture above was taken, this was Main Street and
the business section circa 1940. The facades are different of course, and the diner was taken down to
build a store front.

In June of 1937, a new hospital combining the
private and public hospital opened on Broad
Street featuring eighty two beds. 1500 people
attended its grand opening where Dr. Eugene
H. Carpenter stated  “This is indeed a red letter
day-a day when dreams come true...". The
hospital stayed in operation until 1967 when
the hospital moved to its Genesee Street
location. In 1998, the decision was made to
tear down the former hospital and build a state
of the art rehab facility. It opened the following
year.



MEETINGS SCHEDULE

AUGUST-2024

COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES
WARD STREET DIRECTORY
WARD MAP

CITY CLERK

MEETING DATES/TIMES

Common Council Meeting
Council Chambers

AUGUST 6, 2024
6:30 P.M.

AUGUST 20, 2024
6:30 P.M.

Water Board Meeting
Water Department

AUGUST 13, 2024
3:30 P.M.

NOTES:

109 N. MAIN ST., ONEIDA, NY 13421WWW.ONEIDACITYNY.GOV/MEETINGS

AUGUST 13, 2024
6:00 P.M.

Planning Commission
Meeting-Council Chambers

Common Council Meeting
Council Chambers

315-363-7378

The public is welcome and encouraged to come to meetings. Please
check the City website for more information (click on the link below),
including agendas and minutes, notices of cancelations and packets!  
Please also feel free to reach out to your council representative or
department head with any questions by clicking on the link above.

slapera@oneidacityny.gov

https://www.oneidacityny.gov/common-council
http://www.oneidacityny.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/community/page/2359/street_directory-2024.pdf
http://www.oneidacityny.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/community/page/2359/ward_map_1-1-2024.pdf
http://oneidacityny.gov/meetings
mailto:slapera@oneidacityny.gov


Contact us
315.363.2022

WE’RE
HIRING

City Manager

Send your resume

Visit our website

JKAISER@ONEIDACITYNY.GOV

WWW.ONEIDACITYNY.GOV/JOBS

City Comptroller

OPEN POSITIONS :

JOIN OUR TEAM!

CITY OF ONEIDA

Competitive pay, great
benefits, vibrant workplace.

Call or email Jessica Kaiser,
Deputy Comptroller/Executive
Secretary to the Civil Service
Commission for more
information.

Director of Planning

WWTP Maintenance
Mechanic APPLY NOW

mailto:jkaiser@oneidacityny.gov
http://www.oneidacityny.gov/jobs


“As the school year comes to an end, we
start with new beginnings. As a former North
Broad student myself, it was very bittersweet
to revisit my former elementary school one
last time for the Farewell Open House back in
May.

Thank you to all of the teachers and staff
who gave myself and so many students
such a great experience at North Broad
Elementary.”

Retired North Broad Street School Principal, Bill
Simmons and former 4th grade teacher Shelly
Roberts Crowley

Mayor Rick Rossi
June 20, 2024

NORTH BROAD
STREET SCHOOL



THANKFUL

North Broad Street School was the first school I attended, and my mother
worked there for years and shared many memories with her friends Sheila
Blair, Regina Rose, and Carol Bennett Madonia, to name a few. This school will
always hold a special place in my heart, as it represents my youth, family, and
friends from Allen Street. Thank you to all the administrators, office staff,
custodians, cafeteria workers, aides, and especially the teachers for your
dedication and unwavering commitment to the children you taught and loved.
You all gave so much of yourselves without complaint, and you are now and
will always be appreciated for all you have done. We wish you the best in your
future endeavors and will always remember the impact this school had on our
community.

WE ARE



The Latest
Update

THE ONEIDA

Developer Ed Riley has worked diligently with the City of Oneida to
restore and re-use the deteriorating Oneida Hotel. Since 2009, the
old Oneida Hotel has sat vacant on the prominent location of
Downtown Oneida. Converting the four-story brick structure into a
mixed used building will have a primary use of residential
apartments on the upper 3 floors. The ground and lower levels will
consist of a restaurant and catering operation. Apartments will be
market rate efficiency and one-bedroom units with 4 transient
units available for shorter term stays. 

Currently we have secured the satisfactory documents to
commence demolition and clean up of the site and building with
intentions on starting late this summer/early fall. Visuals, currently,
are of a vacant deteriorating building; there is not much to see. As
work commences, updates and visuals could become available.
Ideally, the newly renovated building dubbed “The Oneida” has an
estimated opening date of late 2025. 

Ed Riley, Brine Wells Corporation



MADISON STREET
NEWS

Jim Monahan, Monahan Development Corporation

UPDATE
The City of Oneida is spearheading the Madison Street Revitalization
Project, as part of the Round 8 Restore New York Communities Initiative
Grant Program. If funded, this project offers a unique opportunity to
help revitalize our downtown area by transforming existing structures
and vacant land into vibrant mixed-use properties. It will significantly
enhance the physical landscape, as well as substantially contribute to
Oneida’s economic vitality.

Monahan Development Group is waiting to hear from NYS on the status
of their application. They have had detailed conversations with the
State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) about the project and are
proceeding with the historic review, which is a requirement for any
State or Federal grant.



F ISHING DERBY-2024
Many thanks to the City of Oneida
Police Department, Fire Department,
and especially the Parks and
Recreation Department for all you did
to make the annual Fishing Derby a
HUGE success!  The kids and their
families had a great time and created
memories they will always treasure.  



ONEIDA
C O M M U N I T Y  G A R D E N S

Many thanks to Barbara Henderson, Community Development Assistant,
for all of her hard work and dedication to this project over the last 4
years.  Barb has retired from the City, and we wish her nothing but the
best in years to come. Thank you also to all the gardeners who
participated in 2024, especially Rose and Fred Bavo, who have made
twice daily trips to the garden to turn the water on and off for our
gardeners.   Hopefully this garden continues to “grow” in 2025.

$20 Per Plot 4Ft. x 8 Ft. Water Available

Think Ahead for 2025!





P L E A S E  J O I N  U S  F O R  A

Festival
S O M E T H I N G  F O R  E V E R Y O N E !

OCTOBER 5TH from  11-4 pm

MOTT STREET, ONEIDA

~ A  D A Y  O F  F A M I L Y  F U N ~



ACTING CITY MANAGER

Deputy Comptroller/Secretary to
the Civil Service Commission

JESSICA KAISER

Senior Account Clerk
TRACY ANDERSON

jmonaghan@oneidacityny.gov+315.363.2022, Ext. 130

Tracy started working for the City of Oneida in
August of 1998, and this year marks her 26th year.  
She is a Senior Account Clerk responsible for
Accounts Payable and Purchasing, as well as  back-
up to the City Chamberlain.

Jessica joined the City in January of 2017 as the
Deputy Comptroller and also serves as Secretary to
the Civil Service Commission.  She has a Associate
Degree in Business Administration and is responsible
for Payroll, all aspects of Civil Service as well as
backup to the Comptroller.

JOHN MONAGHAN
John Monaghan, in his capacity as
Acting City Manager, has been
diligently overseeing all
departments, ensuring smooth
operations while the City conducts
its search for a permanent City
Manager. We greatly appreciate
his time and dedication to this
role, all while continuing his
responsibilities as Water
Superintendent.

mailto:jmonaghan@oneidacityny.gov


COUNCILOR-WARD 4

ROB
WINCHELL

RWINCHELL@ONEIDACITYNY.GOV

FOCUS

If you have any questions or would like to talk, please
call or email me!

CONTACT 315-264-6984

Improve Oneida and the overall
community, economically and
structurally
Assist in keeping expenses low

Councilor Winchell has been a resident
of Madison County all his life and a
resident of the City of Oneida for
approximately 40 years.

mailto:rwinchell@oneidacityny.gov


MADISON COUNTY 
NEWS

MADISON COUNTY BOARD
CHAIRMAN
On Monday, June 17th, the Madison
County Board of Supervisors held a
Special Board Meeting to elect a
new Chairman. James J.
Cunningham from the Town of
Nelson was elected as the new
Madison County Board Chairman,
replacing Joseph J. Pinard, who
resigned as Chairman in June.

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR
The Madison County Board
of Supervisors has
unanimously reappointed
Mark Scimone for his fourth
4-year term as County
Administrator, a role he has
excelled in since 2013.
Scimone has led the county
through significant
challenges, including
navigating a post-pandemic
workforce. His flexibility and
willingness to allow
departments to decide what
is best for their staff has
provided for a more
productive and stronger
workforce. 

138 N. COURT ST.  WAMPSVILLE315.366.2201

Madison County’s DMV is
one of the few in the state
who still puts customer
experience at the top of our
priorities list. We welcome
walk-in customers without
appointments Monday
through Thursday, reserving
Friday for customers who
plan ahead and schedule an
appointment.

DMV NEWS



Happy

JOHN AND MIKE MAZZULLOJOHN AND MIKE MAZZULLO

Wishing you endless days of
relaxation, adventure, and fulfillment

in your well-deserved retirement. 

Retirement

Congratulations



SHOP LOCAL

502 LENOX AVE.

506 LENOX AVE.

1019 NORTHSIDE SHOPPING CTR.



NORTHSIDE CAR WASH

CAR WASH

COMMUNITY CAR WASH

1598 UPPER LENOX AVE.

Community Car Wash has the most
technologically advanced automatic
car wash equipment available in the
industry. Our "touch-free" equipment
will deliver a clean vehicle without
damaging its paint surface.

Precision Wash strives to provide our
customers with a clean, well
maintained facility. Our large, bright
wash bays are equipped with
convenient payment options, state of
the art equipment featuring the
“LaserWash Touch Free” Technology to
deliver the cleanest vehicle possible,
quickly, and with a high level of
customer service. 

PRECISION WASH EXTREEM CAR WASH

217 GENESEE ST. 137 GENESEE ST.

Community Car Wash is owned by Ken
and Kris Brewer, who live locally and
believe that a small business should
support the community that supports
them. 

W.ELM ST.

Extreem Car Wash and Detail Center
is conveniently located on Genesee
St. They have made several upgrades
to equipment and services and offer
a variety of packages, including a
punch card deal, Express detailing
package and an Annual Unlimited
Wash Membership with discounted
services. 

NORTHSIDE CAR WASH

City of Oneida





Madison County Landfill 315.361.8408

https://www.madisoncounty.ny.gov/2394/Landfill




BUS SCHEDULE


